

[image: Arts Commission Logo Hi-Res Aug 2015][image: city-logo-clr-2000]





Park Board
Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 25, 2023, 7:00 p.m.
Kirkwood Community Center Room 202


IN ATTENDANCE: The meeting was called order at 7:03 p.m. with President Ellen Edman, Steve Ostrowski, Nate Wurtz(absent), Jordan Wienke, Kathy Paulsen, Christopher Molitor, Kevin Miller, Lauren Nieman(absent), Becky Jones(absent) and Staff Liaison Kyle Henke,  Curt Carron and Pete Laufersweiler in attendance.


I. CITIZEN COMMENTS 
Allen Hopefl, 12 Orchard Way, Thanked the staff for a great Greentree Festival.

II. APPROVAL OF August 21, 2023 MEETING MINUTES
A motion made by Kathy Paulsen to approve the August 21, 2023 meeting minutes, seconded by Jordan Wienke. Motion approved unanimously.

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a. Partnership Committee – Will have a meeting on Oct. 4, 2023 to begin a discussion about the process of renaming a park.

IV. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. Strategic Goals Update – None

V. NEW BUSINESS
a. Quarry Park Road Paving – Curt discussed the project and bids.
A motion by Jordan Wienke  to approve entering into a contract with Ford Asphalt Company for an amount not to exceed $50823.00 to be paid from project PF 2412 account 201-09-100-101-000-620020. Seconded by Kevin Miller. Motion approved unanimously.
b. Volunteer Recognition – A citizen suggested recognizing volunteers beyond current practices. The Partnership Committee will discuss at their next meeting.
c. Emmenegger Trail Markings – A request was made on the website All Trails that the trails at Emmenegger Nature Park be better marked. The Trail Committee will discuss this at their next meeting.
VI. SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS REPORT
a. Curt discussed the Superintendent of Parks’ report.
VII.  DIRECTORS REPORT
a. Community Center Update – Kyle gave an update. Bids came in higher than expected, in the process of value engineering the project to bring down total costs.
b. Greentree Festival – The weather was great and there were big crowds. Kyle thanked Curt, Pete and the Parks Crew for all of their hard work.
c. Master Plan RFQ – It has gone out and the responses are due at the end of the month. 
d. Bobcat at Emmenegger Park – There was a possible sighting of a bobcat at Emmenegger Park, it is unconfirmed, but possible.
VIII. BOARD COMMENTS
Ellen Edman – Thanked the staff for all of the hard work they do for the parks.
Kathy Paulsen – Expressed her appreciation for the safety of Kirkwood Park.
IX. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m.
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